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BOWMAN AVENUE TO BE CLOSED BETWEEN NM STATE ROAD 101 (UNIVERSITY AVE.) AND 
WEST UNION AVENUE MONDAY, JULY 28-FRIDAY, AUGUST 1 AND OCCASIONALLY FOR 
ABOUT THE NEXT MONTH; LOCAL TRAFFIC CAN USE MCDOWELL PLACE AS DETOUR; 

OTHER TRAFFIC ASKED TO SEEK AN ALTERNATE ROUTE 
Update as of Monday, July 28, 2025 

 

Crews have closed Bowman Avenue for one week from Monday, July 28, 2025-Friday, August 
1, 2025, and will be closing the roadway occasionally for about the next month (through late 
August 2025), as they work on the turnout and roadway paving. 
 
Detours: 

• Local traffic from Capri Road and West Conway Avenue can use McDowell Place as a 
detour route.  

• Traffic on W College Avenue can use S. Main Street.  

• Other traffic should seek an alternate route.  
 

Other Ongoing Traffic Impacts: 
During Phase 2, expected to last through December 2025, the following detours are in place: 
 
•  Only ONE lane of westbound traffic is allowed on University Avenue/NM 101 between South 
Main Street and Avenida de Mesilla 
 
•  Eastbound traffic is detoured to West Union Avenue and South Main Street to access 
University/NM 101 
 
Regular work hours are Monday-Friday 7 a.m.-4:30 p.m. although the contractor may work longer 
hours or on weekends as needed. Additional construction will follow this phase, with the project 
expected to be completed in fall 2026. All construction is weather permitting and is subject to change 
without notice. 
 
For more information visit https://www.dot.nm.gov/universitynm101/ or wwwnmroads.com. 
 
To sign up for free construction updates, contact Patti Watson or Gareth Bill (information 
listed above). 
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